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We  pray  for the intentions of Pope Benedict this month:  !}For Victims of Natural Disasters that they may receive the spiritual and material comfort they need to rebuild their lives and 2) Dedication to Peace.  That the dedication of Christians to peace may bear witness to the name of Christ before all men and women of good will. 
We pray for Church leaders at all levels. We pray especially for Fr Merkel as he finishes this school year as President of Creighton Prep and for the new President of Creighton Prep. 

We pray for the entire Prep community, including the priests, administrators, faculty, and staff. Guide them to be role models for our sons and ourselves to love as Jesus loved, pray as Jesus prayed, and serve as Jesus served.        
We pray for the students at Prep and their many activities, including Athletic, Academic, Musical, Theatrical and Club competitions; Retreats, Service Activities, Administrative meetings, and College Preparation/Testing.  We pray especially for Freshman Retreat the first week of February, that our sons will discern the role God has for them. 

We pray for Prep Alumni, that their experiences at Prep will guide them through the trials and tribulations of life with a strong faith in God.
We pray for the ill, including Wayne Westphal, Dan Grant, Elsa Schulte, and Peter Townley.  
We pray for the deceased, including Aileen MacBride, mother-in-law of Connie MacBride; Ethel Mausbach, mother of Gene Mausbach; Kate Kestal, daughter of Jack Jackson (prior Prep swimming coach), Deacon Rob Jergovic, and Melva Luedtke (grandmother of Josh, Jonas, and Molly Luedtke).  May they rest in peace and God’s eternal light shine upon them.

Lord, in the busyness of life, help us to not lose track of our ultimate goal, to be with You forever.  Help us to lead our sons and others in our care along the path to You.*
